

FM 06 (02) 23
Minutes of the Finance Committee meeting held on Wednesday 28th June 2023
at 9.30a.m. in the Village Centre.
	Present: Cllrs Collins, Moody, Fiorini and Hewitt
	In attendance: The Clerk.
1. Apologies:
None
   
2. Declarations of Interest
Cllr Hewitt – Member of KVCC committee

3. KVCC Financial update and discussion of Village Centre project
Following on from the meeting held by the Finance committee on Monday 19th June, further figures regarding the Village centre project have been obtained from KVCC.
It was noted that the estimates for works to complete the Pre School project are £150k, of this KVCC only have a remaining balance of £89k due to be received from the PWLB loan when obtained by KPC.

To date, KPC are owed £61k back from the PWLB loan when obtained, this is due to lending KVCC monies to finish the roofing stage of the project. KVCC have approached the Parish Council to request a permanent grant of £61k to enable them the full £150k funds from the loan to finish the school project.

Members reviewed the financial situation of both KVCC and KPC and it was decided that KPC finances wont allow for a grant of £61k towards this project and the committee will therefore be making a recommendation to full Parish Council that the £61k due will be retained as Parish funds when the loan is processed. Proposed Cllr Moody. Seconded Cllr Fiorini. It was decided to have further discussions at a later date to review the possibility of funding specific projects within the main Village Centre building should the funds allow.

It was also decided to continue the current agreement of claiming back the VAT on KVCC’s behalf on any expenditure.

The above recommendations will be put forward to full council at the next meeting on Monday 3rd July.





 	The meeting closed at 10.30am

Signed………………………………………………………………………….Chairman


Date………………………………………………………………………………………



